Patient Group Meeting Minutes – Thursday 25th January 2024
Attendees:

	Name


	Melanie Jones – Business Manager

	Lydia Utley – Practice Administrator

	SP

	TF

	JF

	GP

	MR

	JH

	JC

	PS

	GR

	Apologies- DS, RS, AT, LA

	


Mel wished the group a happy new year!

1. Actions from Last Meeting
There were no actions from the last meeting. 

2. Practice update
Dr Karin will be joining the practice on Friday 2nd February. She will have a week or two induction while she gets used to how we work as a practice and then she will begin seeing patients as usual.

We have a GP registrar starting with us on 7th February and she will be here for 6 months. 

We have recently had new flooring put down in the practice. The patient chairs are currently in the process of being re-covered in vinyl, then sometime in the future we can look at decorating. 

Dr Wrest has now left the practice, however with Dr Karin joining us shortly, we will still have the same number of doctors, so this shouldn’t affect the number of appointments we’re able to offer. 
The practice is very, very busy now – There is a virus that’s going around and seems to be making people unwell for several weeks. There is also a rise in covid cases due to the winter season. Mel explained that the doctors are working a full capacity and beyond now. 

3. CQC
We haven’t had a face-to-face CQC inspection for some time, so we’re anticipating this will happen soon.  

They have a new regime that is being rolled out and there are 5 areas they will be looking at – Is the service safe, effective, caring, responsive and well led. 

There are 34 quality statements under all the headings and the practice is to provide evidence that we’re meeting all the criteria.
The scoring system is also slightly different to previous years and each area will add up to a percentage. The final percentage with determine the rating we achieve. 

4. Patient Survey
Last year, we made some changes to the triage appointment system and back in August, we sent out a practice survey to our patients to see what they thought. We compared the results to the national survey, taken shortly before, and overall, our patients were happy with the service we provide, and we saw improvements in various areas. 

Mel asked the group what their thoughts were on us sending the practice survey out again, as it would be good to understand patients’ thoughts during the winter months.
The group agreed that this would be a good idea and would be interesting to compare the results to the survey from the summer to winter. 

Mel will arrange to send this out. 

5. AOB
Mel – There is a new Pharmacy First scheme coming out in February and Mel will be attending the training course for this soon. It’s not clear yet what this new scheme will include, but there has been talk of some pharmacies possibly being able to prescribe antibiotics for ear infections etc. Mel will update the group when we have more information. 

TF asked about the First Contact Practitioner’s role in the practice. Mel explained that they’re employed by South West Yorkshire Partnership Trust and they work in several practices. They specialise in musculoskeletal conditions, and they can assess the patient’s condition, offer advice, refer for physiotherapy and medical imaging, such as scans and x-rays. They are not there to offer physiotherapy directly. 
SP asked if we could report to the building manager that there is a lamp post not working outside in the car park, so the area is very dark. This was brought up at a previous meeting and the issue was reported, however Mel will contact the building manager again.  Post Meeting Note- Mel reported to the Estates team immediately after the meeting as there was a member of staff on site.
TF asked if we could offer video call appointments as an alternative to telephone and face to face? Mel explained that the doctors do have the facility to do this, however it’s not their preferred method of seeing patients. If they feel the condition cannot be dealt with over the phone, the doctor will usually ask the patient to come to practice for a face-to-face appointment as it is safer, and the patient will highly likely require an examination. 

JF wanted to pass on a message from a friend of hers to Dr Gibbins, to thank him for the care and support he has provided for her recently. Mel asked JF to provide her with her friend’s details so she can thank her for her comments and inform Dr Gibbins.
JC asked about ‘Ghost Patients’, something she has recently read in the papers. Mel explained the process for deducting patients, so in theory this shouldn’t be allowed to happen.

PS mentioned that in some areas, there are people going around collecting for charities, however they are asking for personal details rather than donations, so advised everyone to be vigilant as this is a scam. 

The date of the next meeting is yet to be confirmed, however will be some time in April/May. Mel will contact the group when a date has been decided.  

